

King Edward VI Northfield School for Girls, Turves Green, Birmingham, B31 4BP

Tel: 0121 464 8346

enquiry@nsg.kevibham.org nsg.kevibham.org



2 December 2022

Dear Parent / Guardian

I write to inform and / or remind parents around a few events in school over the weeks ahead.

1) Ian Stuart Talk

The CEO of HSBC UK will be delivering a talk on his career in banking from 3.30pm to 4.30pm on Wednesday 8th March. As there is understandably huge interest from other King Edward VI Schools in attending a talk from one of the leading figures of British business, we are asking parents to reserve their child's place if they are keen for their child to attend by following this link.

2) 100% Attendance Christmas Prize Draw

Due to the popularity of our last challenge, we will be running a special Christmas 10 Day Attendance Challenge for pupils to take part in during the run up to the end of term. Starting on Monday 5th December, all pupils who achieve 100% for the next ten days will be entered into a prize draw to win one of twenty-five £20 amazon vouchers available, one per form. The draw will be held on Friday 16th December and winners will be announced in form time. Good luck everyone! If there is a specific reason such as a crucial medical appointment or a family funeral which would otherwise be a barrier to your child achieving 100% and you would like the attendance team to make an exception, please email Mrs J Wood via enquiry@nsg.kevibham.org.

3) Christmas Show

A reminder that our Christmas Show, featuring music, dance and drama will take place on Thursday 15th December at 6pm. You will be able to book tickets via Parentmail from the middle of next week.

4) Early finish on Friday 16th December

Pupils will be finishing school at 12.45pm, immediately after an extended Period 3, on the last day of this term. Friday Clubs will run as normal from 12.45 (Homework Club until 2pm, Basketball Club until 1.45pm and Guitar Club until 1.30pm). SLT detentions will not take place on the last day of term.





5) Christmas Card Competition

We had a lovely response this year and we are happy to announce the winner as Lily and the runners up being Veronika and Aimee. All girls received a certificate, chocolate and voucher with all entrants receiving a certificate and chocolates also.

Yesterday evening saw a great Year 7 Disco take place, brilliantly organised by the Year 11 prom committee. I'd like to pass on my thanks to those Year 11s and to the staff who supported them in organising the event.

Yours faithfully

Mr Neil Jones Headteacher